
Springport Planning Board Minutes 
April 16, 2025 

 
 

• Meeting was called to order by Chair Mike Sacco at 7:00PM.  
 

• Pledge of Allegiance was recited 
 

• Members present: Mike Sacco, Karen Luziani, Amy Alcock, Cathy Dreverman, Donna 
O’Hara, Jon Patterson and Lance Winter  

 

• Minutes from the February 19, 2025 meeting were read. The Planning Board made a 
unanimous vote to accept the minutes. 
 

  
NEW BUSINESS:  
 
Mike Sacco stated he will speak with Dave Schenck regarding giving all board members two 
(2) hours of Planning Board time.  The entire Planning Board attended the March 19, 2025 
training that was held at BOCES which was a scheduled Planning Board Meeting. Mike will 
advise the Planning Board at our next meeting. 
 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
 
Mike Sacco stated that Ed Staehr is currently looking to the DE for guidance regarding the 
proposed Staehr Property Mining operation.  The Planning Board state that some questions 
and concerns regarding the property were not reviewed by the Cayuga County Department of 
Planning and Economic Development.  Karen will send a letter and an email to Ed Staehr 
stating that the Board would like a written response from him regarding our concerns. The 
Board will then review his reply. 
 
The Board was given some material from Karen Luziani from the Town of Preble and Town of 
Aurelius websites regarding their ordinances for Bed & Breakfast and Short-Term Rentals. 
We will discuss items that should be added and/or deleted from our Draft II of Bed & 
Breakfast and Short-Term Rentals. 
 
Motion to adjourn was made by Lance Winter, seconded by Jon Patterson. The meeting 
adjourned at 8:35PM. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Karen T. Luziani, Secretary Town of Springport Planning Board 
 


